

Angle Lake Shore Club

Summer 2010 Newsletter

President:

Lonnie Goulet Post 4 – 206-878-8306 laonthelake@comcast.net

Vice President:

Jim Todd Post 78– 206-860-1737 jimmijett@msn.com

Treasurer:

Judith Williams Post 72 – 206-419-4637 JYWFS@comcast.net

Secretary:

Julie Hill Post 33 - 206-241-8272 fjsjhill@yahoo.com

Auditor:

Marge Murtha Condo #6 - 206-870-1887 margemurtha@yahoo.com

Adviser:

Shirley Stevens Post 60 – 206-242-8142 sjsatlake@aol.com

Newsletter:

Brenda Brodigan-Taylor Post 30 - 206-824-8095 bbcrazy4buses@comcast.net

Mailing Address:

Angle Lake Shore Club P.O. Box 69477 SeaTac, WA 98168

ALSC Website/Blog

 $www. angle lakes c.blog spot.com \\ angle lakes c@gmail.com$

FIREWORKS DONATION TIME

Club President's Note

- Lonnie Goulet

THANKS to YOUR BUCK, and a few more from the City of SeaTac, I'd say we were treated to quite the BANG with last year's fireworks display not to mention a bounty of ooooohs and ahhhhhhs too. So, was it perfect? Well, from my experience and expectations over the past 14 years living on the lake, I'd have to say it was pretty darn close. So what can we do to improve this year's show?

First, we need to improve on the SIGNAL for the START OF THE SHOW. So the plan will be to begin setting out the floating lake flares at approximately 10:00 pm. As the floating lake flares are being placed we want everyone to light

their dock or beach
flares that will be delivered
lakeside before dusk. When the LAST
of the lake flares have been set the
fireworks contractor will launch aerial parachute signal flares to indicate the show will begin in 5 minutes.
NOW HERE'S WHERE YOU ALL
COME IN. We ask as many of you
as possible to purchase an air
horn and upon deployment of the
flare's parachute we want all the
air-horns to let out a good 5 sec-

ond blast or whatever your ears can handle. I think this should get everyone's attention in regards to announcing the start of the show.

(Note: Air horns are available at your local Big 5 or other similar sporting goods stores with mini horns costing around \$8 to the larger horn at about \$17)

Secondly, while last year's show seemed to be one continuous FI-

we will try and have a more defined series of mini finales throughout the show. Although, I must admit, I did get a thrill from the sense of craziness exhibited last year. And watch for a few of those monster 8" and 10" mortars (that we wisely seed last year) to light up the sky

cured last year) to light up the sky again this year.

And finally, as always, we will do our best to position the barge in the best location possible but as most of you are aware the final location depends largely on the strength and direction of the wind the night of the show. I understand that some observers felt a little like 'CHICKEN LITTLE' yelling THE SKY IS FALLING THE SKY IS FALLING as a

Fireworks Donation Time....cont.

result of the mortar debris fallout last year. Please understand that this is the nature of the show and with the increase in size and number of mortars

in our show so comes' an increase in the debris. With so many people volunteering

ple volunteering in so many ways to put this event on, we look at all cleanup of any debris that falls in yards or washes up on the shore to

be a part of the volunteer work required to put on this annual event.

With that being said get ready for what I believe will be the biggest and grandest fireworks show ever presented at the lake, but, in order to do this each year we need our neighborhood support. Our volunteers will be coming around between June $14^{\rm th}$ and July $2^{\rm nd}$ to collect donations for the fireworks, sell Tasty Tapas tickets, renew memberships and inform you

about our newest event, THE ANGLE LAKE CUT THROAT CLASSIC, with teams competing in a series of challenges where one team will emerge as our first ALCT CLASSIC CHAMPION.

So please show your support as best you can. Again this year's suggested donation shall be \$75.00 per household located on the lake, \$50.00 for those living just off the lake and \$20.00 for all others; however any donation will be appreciated but please do not feel shy to donate more if you are able.

This year we have the following donation incentives:

Receive two (2) free Tasty Tapas tickets with a donation of \$150.00 or more

Your donations are what will insure our firework show will continue to cap off a fun day with friends and family. In the event you are not home our volunteers will leave you a preaddressed envelope with donation form to help encourage your appreciated financial participation in this long standing community event.

Fireworks Ban

Remember, the ALSC supports the City's ban on ALL ILLE-GAL FIREWORKS as should all residents of our City. Remember that the ban was implemented by popular vote and NOT unilaterally imposed by

the City so please respect our laws and encourage your neighbors to

spend their money on donations that result in getting a bigger and better LEGAL ALSC fireworks display for all to enjoy. Some neighbors even went as far as putting out signs in their yards stating "NO ILLEGAL FIREWORKS ALLOWED" on their property and to those we applaud their effort. Without forgoing on the FUN FACTOR, let's all work together at making this the safest holiday event possible.

Fireworks and The City of SeaTac

Once again, the ALSC is pleased to announce that the City of SeaTac will be our cosponsor for this year's Fireworks Display, shouldering almost 2/3's of the show's cost making it one of the best shows you find in the King County Area. So we want to extend a BIG THANK YOU to everyone at the City who helped make this possible, to all those council members who gave this event their approving vote and mostly to all

US TAXPAYERS who ultimately finance the show.

Around the first part of June we will be posting a blog regarding the subject of the City's Co-Sponsorship of the fireworks display. We urge you all to visit our blogsite, review the blog and then voice your opinions on whether or not you support this partnership between the Citizens and their local Government.

4th of July—Schedule of Events

Parade (9:30) (Sponsored by the Manor Club)

Decorate your trike, bike, scooter, wagon, dog, yourself or whatever you wish for the parade! Parade starts at the corner of 33rd Av S & S. 194th St and then turns right to proceed down S 192nd St and then right on 39th Av and back around to S 194th St ending at the Manor Club Beach Lot for ice cream. Yum!

Run Around the Lake (11:00)

Be ready to run the same course as last year with ribbons awarded for the 1st, 2nd & 3rd place finishers in each age group but this year starts a new annual tradition where we pay tribute to the FASTEST RUNNER in the area by way of a special trophy. This trophy will have the name of the FASTEST RUNNER engraved on it and will remain in the possession of that individual for the year. They will be expected to return the following year with trophy in hand to either defend or hand down the trophy to the next fleet of foot

individual. To be eligible for the trophy you must either be an ALSC member, an invited guest of a member or live within a 5 mile radius from the 'point' on the lake. Contact Julie Hill for further details.

Dock/Beach Decorating Judging (1:00 – 3:00 pm)

It's not what's new with this fun event but what we need to change. And by that I mean we need to dethrone the two time champion Jim Todd at post 78. So let those creative juices flow and wow the socks off our judges this year. It's either that or a few drinks and a well placed bribe could do the trick too. Contact Marge Murtha for further details.

Swimming Races (3:00 pm)

Okay all you guppies, barracudas, sharks, flounders, whales or however you perceive yourself. Pull your swim suits out and get ready to rumble, because this year, like the run, starts a new annual tradition where we pay

tribute to the FASTEST SWIM-MER in the area by way of a special trophy. This trophy will have the name of the FASTEST SWIMMER engraved on it and will remain in the possession of that individual for the year. They will be expected to return the following year with trophy in hand to either defend it or hand it down to the next human torpedo that races first to the finish of the final race. To be eligible for the trophy you must either be an ALSC member, an invited guest of a member or live within a 5 mile radius from the point on the lake. Contact Jim Todd for further details.

Boat Races (5:00 pm)

If you can float it then you can race it. Show up in some kind of water craft and we'll find a category to put you in. Join in the fun and paddle, pedal or row your way to victory. Your participation determines how the race is structured and how the fun is measured. What's new is up to you so make it happen! Contact Jim Todd for further details.

Angle Lake Welcoming Committee

The Angle Lake Welcome Committee, comprised of Kathy Bryant and Marge Murtha, has put together an extensive packet of information for new residents. The packet includes the most recent Angle Lake newsletter, the phone book and a vast amount of community information.

We are now looking for help from the entire community to inform us of new residents to that we can quickly welcome them to this great neighborhood. Here is how you can help. As soon as you are aware of a new neighbor, contact the welcoming committee either by phone or email. If you have the name of the neighbor it would be helpful, but not absolutely necessary. As long as you can provide the address we will take care of contacting the new neighbor. Please provide the information to Kathy at bkbry-

ant@msn.com or 206-824-5095 or Marge at margemurtha@yahoo.com or 206-870-1887 . There are currently several homes for sale in the area, so when you hear of one selling please let us know right away.

The goal is to inform new residents of various activities in the neighborhood, introduce them to the ALSC and encourage them to discover the benefits of living at Angle Lake.

-Kathy Bryant

First Annual Angle Lake Cut Throat Classic

Saturday, September 18, 2010, will be the Shore Club's end-of-summer Cut Throat Classic "Horse 'n' Around" Race – the start of another great lake tradition. At this event you can bet on your choice of local teams (or horses) competing to determine who will WIN, PLACE and SHOW, take home the cash purse, trophy and bragging rights as the 2010 Champion. Teams will consist of three

horses (players) who, with a modest entry fee, must sign-up to compete in a series of challenges where the winning teams move on to the next challenge and the losing teams are eliminated. Challenges will be suitable to all ages and athletic abilities – or lack of them.

Teams can be family members, neighbors or friends, but one member of each team must be

an ALSC member.

The day will include lunch and a no-host bar. We will have parimutuel betting on the teams on your choice and the odds-making is certain to add to the competition and fun! Should be a great end to another great summer for the participants and spectators alike! Call Judy Williams 206-419-4637 or Lonnie Goulet 206-878-8306 for more details.

The Tapas are Coming!!

Summer is almost here (or so we're suppose to believe) and in a couple of months your Angle Lake Shore Club will present our 2nd annual Tasty Tapas Float Around. After receiving an overwhelming amount of rave reviews from participants last year we're excitingly expecting a record turnout this year. So get ready to reserve the afternoon of Saturday August 14th to join us in this revelry of fun!

For those who didn't attend last year and are thinking about participating this year, our event starts at 3:45 pm where assigned groups of 'TASTERS', traveling solely by boat, will meet to begin their cruise around the lake stopping at a series of pre-selected stations to sample a variety of hors d'oeuvres and drinks hosted by your personable neighbors. Not only do you treat yourself to a great dining experience but it's loads of fun to boot! It is preferred that tasters plan on taking their own water craft or make arrangements with friends to hop aboard with them. In the event you do not have a boat or cannot hitch a ride your assigned 'Tapas Tour Guide' can arrange to get

you on one of the "party barges". These "party barges" or THE ANGLE LAKE WATER TAXIS ASSOCIATION, as we like to call them, will be operated by one of our friendly skippers who will make sure you get to all the scheduled stations and finally back to the original point of departure safely.

Last year we toured the North-South leg of the lake so this year we'll travel the East-West leg. We'll assign our group of tasters into smaller groups headed up by your 'Tapas Tour Guide'. Each group will stop at 4 or 5 stations for sampling and libation, capping the evening off with a final stop where the entire crowd, including station hosts, will meet for coffee, dessert and to share any good gossip resulting from the day's event.

Tickets will be \$15.00 per person this year. The event is 21 and over and limited to club members and their guests. Soon we'll have volunteers coming by to collect for the fireworks and also sign you up for the Tapas party. To help us organize this event we ask that you sign up and pay for your res-

ervation no later than July 15th so we know how many tasters will be participating. This not only lets us know how many stations we'll need to assign but more importantly helps insure you a spot before we sell out. Last year we had over 100 attendees and with more expected this year we plan to limit this year's event to approximately 150 tasters.

We have a number of volunteers offering to host stations and to taxi our tasters but more are needed. So if you are interested in submitting a request to host, have room in your boat or have a "party barge" you're willing to use or let us use for transporting passengers please let me know. And if you still have questions on exactly how this event works please feel free to contact me and I will try to answer every questions even if I have to make it up. My preferred method of communication is through my e-mail address at jimmijett@gmail.com, however in the event you do not have a computer please feel free to contact me by phone (206) 860-1737.

-Jim Todd

2010 Fishing Derby

If this year's Fishing Derby is any gage to our neighborhood's participation in our other upcoming ALSC events then I believe this could prove to be our most successful year ever. As usual we started with a brisk morning but a nice beach fire provided us the warmth needed until the sun decided to do its work by noon. While I noticed many of our regular derby attendees, also noted were many new faces and after having purchased food to feed 200 people this year it was a surprise to find not so much as a bread crumb or drink left over, suggesting a record attendance.

It would be hard to hold a fishing derby without our fisher men and women. So I'd like to start by thanking all those brave souls who awoke at the crack of dawn and fished their little hearts out and to acknowledge those individual winners in each of our prize categories.

Derby Winners

Biggest Fish (\$100 prize) ----- Richard Dobbs w/ monster 17-3/4" trout

Men's 60 years and older ----- Rich Tuttle w/ 14" trout

Women's 60 years and older — Bonnie Warner w/ 10-3/4" trout

Ladies 17 – 59 years old ----- Beth Ancheta w/ 15-1/4" trout

Men 17 – 59 age bracket -----Nathan Newsome w/ 17-1/4" trout

Girls 9 – 16 age bracket ----- McKenzie May w/ 10-1/4" trout

Boys 9 – 16 age bracket ----- Cole Hadaller w 15-3/4" trout

Girls 1 – 8 age bracket ----- Amelise Nguyen w/ 14" trout

Boys 1 – 8 age bracket ----- Billy Vacca w/ 11-1/2" trout

But the fishermen were not the only stars of the day. Thanks to our raffle ticket sales that doubled from last year, we for the first time in 4 years, actually raised \$10 more than the total costs of the

Derby. So for all you wonderful people who purchased a raffle ticket THANK YOU and CON-GRATULATIONS to our winners this year:

Raffle Prize Winners

Spotting Scope ---- Debbie McPherson

13 Coins Certificate ----- Billy Baccus

Bowling Certificate ----- Bruce Goulet

Bowling Certificate ----- Carter Patton

Tapas Tickets ------- Arnold Gavin

Christmas Party Tickets - Bud & Billy

Jones

Also please extend a thank you to Pat and Valerie Johns and the Highline Bowling Alley for donating two generous gift certificates for 2 fantastic bowling parties.

And finally we need to recognize and thank the many volunteers who help in putting on this long standing annual event. Shirley, Harlow and Carol Stevens for the use of their beach and property. Harlow Stevens and his daughter Trish for cooking some fantastic burgers and dogs. Julie and Fuzz Hill for recording all incoming fish data. Tani-Rae Standridge and Fuzz Hill for taking some awesome pictures of the event. Amini Babitu for building and maintaining an awesome bon fire that was enjoyed by fishermen, friends and volunteers alike until the weather warmed. Bruce Goulet for assisting Amini with the fire, playing harbor master and handling fish for Julie. The ALSC board for going door to door selling raffle tickets, for picking out great prizes, for getting all the food and drinks together and helping with setting up. And last but not least, all the wonderful neighbors who were courteous and friendly to our volunteers selling raffle tickets.

Finally for those interested you can look at derby pictures on line at http://alsc.shutterfly.com/878
Thanks again to everyone and let's try to make next years event even bigger and better and please consider volunteering because you'll find it's quite rewarding and very fun to boot.

2010 Annual Membership Dues and Events correspond with you please indicate your To reduce mailing costs and effectively Please complete information below: Make checks payable and mail to: ☐ Volunteer to help at events □ Email Angle Lake Shore Club PO Box 69477 ☐ Household Membership(\$10.00) SeaTac WA 98168 Christmas Party (\$25.00 pp) 🛭 Single Membership (\$5.00) □ Fourth of July Donation ☐ Volunteer to collect ☐ I would like to Host □ Tasty Tapas (\$15.00 pp) ☐ Number of Tasters Volunteer to help Throat Classic Plan to attend ■ US Mail Competing Cut Address Phone: E-mail:

Current 2010 ALSC members

Ancheta, Rod & Beth Anderson, Deb & Tony Arend, Clem & Evie Austin, Russ & Patti Baker, Leslie Barnard, Bill Bates, Eric & Tammy Bayne, Gerald & Mary Ann Beck, Steven & Debbie Breed, Daniel & Lena Briley, Darrell & Alice Brooks, Teresa Bryant, Bruce & Kathleen Bullis, Ken & Eileen Bullinger Buyagawan, Norman & Jennifer Carpentier, John & Michael Keeter Caster, Lynne Chace, Buff & Diane Cronk, David & Jordan Densmore, Gordon & Joyce Dubos, Denise Don Race & Katherine Evans-Race Ellis, Lawrence & Lesa Enloe, Michael & Sandra Erford, Jan & Gary Esmond, Frances

Estes, Kenneth & Genevieve

Evans, Richard & Nona

Perrin

Forey, Edith & Carolyn Tomlinson Fox, Robert & Cari Galvin, Jerry & Laura Goulet. Bruce & Sandy Goulet, Launce & Annie Grande, Dodd & Cindy Greeno, Dorothy Gregerson-Dahle, Scott & Mia Hadaller, Oren & Kathleen Hansen, Frank & Janet Hassen, Bill & Mabel Haynes, Elna Henry, Marion Hermanson, Ione Hickok, Carrie Hill, Clyde and Julie Holloway, Gordon & Athena Holman, Jay Huling, Tom & Lori Iverson, Clara & Jennie Jarnig, Gordon Jenny, Lori Jerominski, Nancy & Barb Michieli Johns, Paul & Valerie Jones, Bud & Billie Jones, David & Brenda Lukas Jones, Kacey Kelly, Stephanie

King, Anthony & Tunithia

Knox, Susan Kroack, Mel & Maxine Lesher Ladenburg, Barry & Debra Landon, George & Janis Lang, James & Ronnie Lang, Joni Langenbach, Bob & Carole Larson, John & Ann Lawrenson, Gary LeMere, Ken & Suzanne Linde, Carl & Jan Lindquist, Bruce & Nancy Louvier, Gregg & Marsha Louvier, James & Jeanne Manyon, Rosan Matelich, Mark & Sheri May, Rodger & Lisa McPherson, Debbie Minnihan, Terry & Patty Montry, Edward & Jeannie Motoe, Yukio & Kazuko Murphy, Keith & Chau Murtha, Marge Newsom, Steve & Dina Nichols, Nick & Stephanie Nordquist, Kurt & Ann Paquin, Linda Partridge, Vince & Brenda Pickett, Ted & Jo Porter, John & Sharon

Pray, Conrad & Mary Ann Rance, Willard Reid, Dale & Frances Reith, Pam & Greg Robar, Tani Ryan, Gary & Anne Ward-Ryan Schweitzer, Jeffery Shamberg, Sheri & John Kuglar Shape, Ralph & Judie Smith, Reta Smithhart, Beverly Spencer, Rod & Lee Steinke, Courtney & Nancy Steinke, Curtis & Kerry Stevens, Harlow & Carol Stevens, Shirley Svenson, Helen Taylor, Mark & Brenda Brodigan Tonnemaker, Gene Warner, Bonnie & Margie San-Waters, Don & Kathy Gehring-Waters Wells, Betty Westbrook, Harold & Janet Williams, Judith Williams, Terry & Mei'e Winston, Dan & Cheryl Wooldridge, Glen & Anne Yapp, John & Sherry

Youngblood, Tyler & Liz

Release from Liability: Recognizing that the ALSC, a non-profit neighborhood based organization run solely on a voluntary basis, will do its best to ensure a safe experience, it is important to understand that participation by any member(s) or non-member(s) in any activities sponsored by the ALSC is at the participants own risk